
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

  

 

       
          

     
               

                
               

       

 

            

        

        

            
 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

DATE: May 23, 2023 

STATEMENT FROM THE SARATOGA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
CHAIRMAN, CLIFTON PARK SUPERVISORS AND CHAIR OF PUBLIC SAFETY 

COMMITTEE REGARDING OFFICER INVOLVED SHOOTING IN CLIFTON PARK 

“The Saratoga County Board of Supervisors thanks members of the Saratoga County Sheriff’s 
Office for their commitment to protec�ng our community. As we’ve seen today, these brave 
men and women put their lives on the line each day they put on their uniform and go to work. 
Our thoughts are with the depu�es who were shot in the line of duty today and we send 
strength and support for a full recovery to the deputy who con�nues to receive medical care. 
We also extend our gra�tude to the first responders for their aid at the scene and all the law 
enforcement agencies assis�ng with this incident.” 

Theodore T. Kusnierz, Jr., Chairman of the Saratoga County Board of Supervisors (Moreau) 

Phil Barret, Supervisor of the Town of Cli�on Park 

Jonathan Schopf, Supervisor of the Town of Cli�on Park 

John Lant, Chairman of the Saratoga County Board of Supervisors Public Safety Commitee 
(Wilton) 
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